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Summaries of Project Request

Summary:

The black striped scorpion, Centruroides vittatus (Scorpiones, Buthidae), has a wide
distribution and is found in various habitats.  The microhabitat use (e.g., use of vegetation and
the ground) and diet of C. vittatus varies between habitats in south Texas (McReynolds in press),
west Texas (Brown and O’Connell 2000) and Arkansas (Yamashita 2004).  Are the differences
in microhabitat use and diet between these habitats due to relative abundance of microhabitats
and prey or has C. vittatus changed behaviors because of microhabitat differences and prey
available?  The preliminary study will compare microhabitat and prey preferences in five
different habitats in Texas.  Future research (if funded) will study behavioral, morphological, and
genetic differences among scorpions from the different habitats and expand in to other habitats
over the wide distribution of C. vittatus (see Shelley and Sissom 1995).

Description of project:

1. Establish research plots in five locations before September 15, 2008.  Three of the sites will be
in south Texas.  One will be in Laredo, Texas on or near the campus of Texas A&M
International University.  The second will be north of Laredo in Chaparral Wildlife Management
Area.  The third will be in a field station 13 miles south of Falfurrias, Texas (La Copa Ranch).
The other two plots are not yet determined, but one will be located in west Texas and the other in
the Hill Country.
For each research plot, at least three circular sites with an area of 400 m2 will be established in a
transect and mapped using GPS.

2. Collect scorpion data on at least four visits to the research plots.  The visits will be in October
2008, March 2009, May-June 2009 and July-August 2009.  The visits will include data collection
on at least two nights per visit.  Scorpion data will be collected at nights using an ultraviolet light
to locate scorpions.  (Scorpions fluoresce in ultraviolet light.)  The data will include the species
of scorpion (mainly C. vittatus), position in the site (measure distance and direction from the
center of the site) microhabitat use, height above ground, number of prey captured and prey taxa.
Additional data will be collected on the availability of prey by beating trees in the sites.

3. An additional visit in January 2009 will census the vegetation in each site.  The census will
identify, count and map the position of plant species in 100 m2 core of each site.  Scorpion data
can be collected during this visit but the main reason for visiting in January is to be able to
collect data during the day.

4. Data analysis will begin summer 2009, and papers will be sent for publication as soon as
possible to Journal of Arachnology, Euscorpius, Southwest Naturalist, and/or American Midland
Naturalist.

5. A grant proposal will be sent to National Geographic Research Grant by December 2008.
Future plans will include application for a NSF grant starting in the summer of 2009.  There are
no current research grants supporting this research.




